
 

 

        

 

       January 6, 2009 

 

 

 

Ald. Gregory Helding 

Chairman, Public Works  

and Services Committee 

Racine, Wisconsin 

 

RE:  2009 Be Smart Agreement 

 

Dear Alderman Helding: 

 

Submitted for your review and approval is our Membership Form for the 2009 Be Smart 

Coalition. This program assists the City of Racine in the recycling activities carried out throughout 

the city. 

 

 I would recommend that the Commissioner of Public Works be authorized and directed to 

enter into the annual agreement for this function for an annual fee of $12,608.80. Funding for this 

agreement is available in Account 289.000.5610, Recycling - Professional Services. 

 

       Sincerely, 

 

 

 

       Thomas M. Eeg 

       Asst. Comm. of Public Works/Operations 

 

TME:das 

 

Department of Public Works 
 

City Hall 
730 Washington Ave. 
Racine, WI  53403 
262.636.9121 - Public Works 
262.636.9191 - Engineering 

Richard M. Jones, P.E. 
Commissioner of Public Works  

 
Thomas M. Eeg, P.E. 

Asst. Comm. of Public Works/Operations 

 

John C. Rooney, P.E 
Asst. Comm. of Public Works/Engineering 


